
 

  

27 June 2025 

HOLY CHILD PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Safe, happy and ready to learn 

Welcome to this week’s Newsletter! 

Holy Child Primary School is the parish primary 
school of Dallas, which serves the suburbs of 
Coolaroo, Meadow Heights, Dallas, Upfield, 
Campbellfield and parts of Broadmeadows. 

The Josephite Sisters established Holy Child 
Primary School, Dallas, in 1965 (Parish Reg). The 
Josephite ethos of pastoral care and community 
involvement are the hallmark of the Holy Child 
community. 

St. Mary MacKillop, in full, Saint Mary Helen 
MacKillop, also called Saint Mary of the Cross, 
(born 15 January 1842, Melbourne, Victoria, 
Australia - died 8 August 1909, North Sydney, New 
South Wales, Australia and canonized 17 October 
2010. St Mary MacKillops Feast Day is 8 August. 

We are proud that Holy Child Primary was the first 
in Australia to start a children’s Mary MacKillop 
group! 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

JULY 
  

Thursday 3 July  
Year 1/2 Excursion to Healesville 
Sanctuary 
  
Friday 4 July at 1:30pm 
Last day of Term 2 (Staff & Students) 
 
Monday 21 July  
First Day of Term 3 
 
Friday 25 July 
100 Days of Prep Celebration 
 
Wednesday 30 July  
Year 3/4 Excursion to Monopoly Dreams 
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HELLO 
 



 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
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Dear Parents and Carers, 

Important Updates for Our Families 

As we come to the end of our first semester, I want to thank you for your partnership 
and support. Our school continues to grow stronger because of the wonderful 
students, families, and staff working together. 

Student Reports Coming Soon 

Next week, you will receive your child’s school report. These reports are written by 
your child’s teacher, based on all the learning information collected since Term 3 last 
year. Please take a moment to thank your child’s teacher for their hard work in helping 
your child learn and grow. 

Social Media and Children 

You may have heard that some social media platforms, including YouTube, are 
planning to ban users under 16 years of age. At Holy Child, we believe social media is 
not suitable for young children. Please support our message at home by keeping your 
child away from social media. Together, we can help keep our children safe and 
focused on learning. 

Respect and Safety for All 

Our school is a special place where everyone should feel safe, respected, and valued. 
This is not just a school — it is also a workplace for our staff. Everyone has the right to 
be spoken to kindly and treated with respect, including teachers, support staff, and 
before/after school care staff. 

At Holy Child, we follow the words of Jesus: 

“Treat others the way you wish to be treated.” (Matthew 7:12, Luke 6:31) 

If you are ever worried or upset about something at school, please speak directly to 
me or Mr. Toomey. We are here to listen and help. Abuse, threats, or disrespect 
towards staff will not be accepted, as we all deserve a safe and welcoming school 
community. 

New Sports Top for 2026 

We are excited to share that in 2026; our school sports uniform will have a new look! 
Students will wear team-coloured sports tops with a royal blue panel. Next year, these 
new tops will be available in smaller sizes to get ready for the change. 
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Parent Voice - Vision for Engagement 

Melbourne Archdiocese Catholic Schools (MACS) has shared a new Vision for 
Engagement. This vision is about working together - schools, families, and 
communities - to help every child succeed. 

As parents, your role is vital. You support your child’s learning by: 
 ✔ Encouraging your child to attend school every day. 
 ✔ Talking with teachers and asking questions. 
 ✔ Helping your child with reading, homework, and learning routines. 
 ✔ Showing kindness and respect to all members of our school community. 

Together, we can make Holy Child a place where every child feels safe, welcome, and 
ready to learn. 

Thank you for being part of our community. 

Warm regards, 
Alan Smith 
Principal 

 



 

NEW TEACHER 
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Dear Parents and Families, 

I am writing to share some happy news with you. We warmly welcome Mrs Barbara Cumming as 
the new Grade One teacher at Holy Child Primary School. 

Mrs Cumming is a very experienced teacher. She has taught in Catholic schools in Blackburn, 
Greensborough, and Rosanna. As well as being a qualified teacher, Mrs Cumming is also studying 
for a Graduate Certificate in Linguistics. This means she is passionate about how students learn to 
use language, which is very important for young learners. 

In her own words, Mrs Cumming shared with me: 

“I am genuinely excited about this opportunity and have a deep passion for literacy education. This 
position will allow me to make a meaningful contribution to your school community.” 

We are very pleased that Mrs Cumming is joining our school. I kindly ask that you introduce 
yourself to her when you see her. Please share your first and last names, so she can get to know 
you and feel part of our Holy Child community. 

Thank you for your support. 

Mr Alan Smith 
Principal 

 



 

UNIFORM  
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New Sports Polo – Coming Term 1, 2026 

We’re excited to let you know that a new Sports Polo will be introduced from Term 1, 2026. 
Please see below for a preview! 

• Cost: $30.00 (available in sizes 4 to Large) 

• Available: From the start of the 2026 school year 


��� Good news! You are not required to purchase the new Sports Polo straight away. 
Students can continue to wear their existing Sports T-shirt until it needs replacing. 

 

 

 

 

 

Special Offer – Current Sports T-shirt 

To prepare for the change, from Term 3, 2025, the current Sports T-shirt 
will be sold at a special price of $10.00 (all sizes) — until sold out. 

Get in early to grab a bargain! 



  

ONLINE SAFETY 
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GRIEF AND BEREAVEMENT 
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NATIONALLY CONSISTENT COLLECTION OF DATA (NCCD) 
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HEALTHY LUNCHBOXES 
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الصحیة  الغداء صنادیق  
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HUB 
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GATES OPEN 

GATES CLOSE 
8:30AM 
3:40PM 

 
School begins 8:45am sharp Children playing outside the school grounds, before and after 

school, are not supervised until 8.30am before school and up 
to 3.40pm after school. Many children are going to the Jack 
Culpin Car Park\Reserve and Gibbs Reserve, before and after 
school, to wait for their parents’ drop-off and pick-up. We are 
not able to supervise your children in these areas. 

Please ensure that your children are collected from the 
School Grounds in Area 1. If your child is not collected by 
3.40pm they are to be collected from the Reception Foyer. 

 
Lunch 10:50am to 11:40am 

 
Recess 1:40pm to 2:15pm 

 
School ends 3:20pm 

SUNSMART 

Australia has one of the highest rates of skin cancer in the world.  

In Victoria, from September through to the end of April, average UV 
levels are 3 and above, which is when UV radiation can damage skin 
and eyes and lead to skin cancer.  When the UV Index is 3 and above: 

 Slip on sun-protective clothing. 
 Slop on SPF30+, broad-spectrum, 

water-resistant sunscreen; put it on 20 
minutes before you go outdoors and 
every two hours afterwards. 

 Slap on a hat that protects your face, 
head, neck, and ears. 

 Seek shade. 
 Slide on some sunglasses - make sure 

they meet Australian Standards. 

Holy Child is a SunSmart School, and we enforce NO HAT 
NO PLAY. 

Children must wear the school hat during the break times at school. 

FOOD AND DRINK 

During warmer weather, DRINK 
MORE WATER 

As the weather warms up it is 
important that our children drink 
regularly.  

Children will need a clearly named 
and refillable drink bottle. 

Please do not send food that needs 
re-heating. 

Due to health and safety, we are 
unable to heat children's food at 
school. 

During cooler weather 

As the weather cools, ensure 
children are appropriately dressed 
for cold rainy days and if they are 
wearing a beanie or gloves that 
they are navy blue or black.   

Beanies are available for purchase 
at the school. 

Parent Parking 

 This is a reminder for all parents that the 
parking at the front of the school is to be 
used for drop off and pick up only. 

 No cars should be parking there for more 
than 10 minutes allowing enough time to 
pick up or drop off your children.  

 You should not be parking in the disabled 
parking bay, nor should you be parking in 
front of the gate.  The gate needs to be clear 
at all times for emergency access.  

 

 

Holy Child Primary School 
is a Smoke-Free Zone 
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Parent Parking 
 This is a reminder for all parents that the parking 

at the front of the school is to be used for drop off 
and pick up only. 

 No cars should be parking there for more than 10 
minutes allowing enough time to pick up or drop 
off your children.  

 You should not be parking in the disabled parking 
bay, nor should you be parking in front of the gate.  
The gate needs to be clear at all times for 
emergency access.  

 

Picking up children early 
Dear Parents / Guardians / Carers, 

Due to staff shortages, we strongly discourage 
you from collecting your children during these 
break times: 

• first break, which is between 11am until 
11.40am 

• second break, which is between 1.40 pm 
until 2.20pm 

• after 3:00 pm, unless it is an emergency. 

Please note that if you do show up during break times, you will need to wait until 
children return to their classrooms. 

Please understand that staff will be unable to help you until the children have 
returned to their classrooms. 

Thank you for your understanding and cooperation.  

Alan Smith, 
Principal 
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